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December 13, 2011 
 
San Francisco Planning Commission 
1650 Mission Street, Suite 400 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
The San Francisco Planning and Urban Research Association (SPUR) supports the 8 
Washington/Sea Wall Lot 351 Project. We believe that the proposed development is a 
significant improvement for a key intersection on the City's northern waterfront.  
 
8 Washington presents a unique opportunity to replace a surface parking lot and 
private tennis club with pedestrian friendly, publicly accessible open space, housing, a 
renovated space-efficient club, ground-floor retail and underground parking. We are 
pleased with the latest proposal for the project, which includes an aquatics center, the 
addition of green roofs to the project and a forty-five hundred square foot playground 
within the public park along the Embarcadero.  
 
SPUR supports the proposed project heights, which are appropriate for the area and fit 
the scale of the surrounding neighborhoods.  The project sponsor has made adjustments 
to the design and scale of the buildings, to reflect the scale of the surrounding buildings 
and allow for suitable density. Given the proximity of this project to much taller 
buildings, including the Golden Gateway, the scale of this project is modest and 
appropriate.  
 
We would like to point out that these heights are also responsive to the planning ideas 
that came out of the Northeast Embarcadero Design Study. This was a 16-month 
planning process with community stakeholders, urban design professionals and 
Planning staff.  The Northeast Embarcadero Study yielded the public realm and height 
guidelines that have shaped the 8 Washington Project into its current form, including 
the manner in which the project varies in height as is draws closer to the water and 
nears the park.  
  
In addition, it is important to note that the project is located in close proximity to many 
major transportation lines, including BART, muni and ferry lines and the F-line 
streetcar. 8 Washington’s proximity to transit, services and the region’s densest 
employment center – San Francisco’s Downtown - will encourage residents and 
visitors to bicycle, walk and ride transit instead of making new car trips.  
 
We are impressed with the public access components of the project – the public park 
and landscaped commons – and appreciate the efforts to re-connect the city streets to 
the waterfront with view corridors and pedestrian access. SPUR strongly believes that 
the project will radically improve the pedestrian experience on the western side of the 
Embarcadero. Currently pedestrians are met with a high green fence used to protect 
tennis courts. The current use does nothing to activate this important street frontage 
and detracts significantly from the pedestrian experience. 
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We urge you to support the 8 Washington project when it comes before you in the future.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Sarah Karlinsky 
Deputy Director, SPUR 
 


